
d:\moderngov\data\agendaitemdocs\8\0\9\ai00016908\$yy4lnyok.doc 

 

COUNCIL 
 

Report Title 
 

Petitions 

Key Decision 
 

no  Item No. 
 

Ward 
 

n/a 

Contributors 
 

Chief Executive (Head of Business & Committee) 

Class 
 

Part 1  Date: July 17 2017 

 
 
1. The Council is invited to receive petitions (if any) from members of the Council or 

the public. There is no requirement for Councillors to give prior notice of any 
petitions that might be presented. 

 
2. The Council welcomes petitions from the public and recognises that petitions are one way in 
 which people can let us know their concerns.  All petitions sent or presented to the Council 
 will receive an acknowledgement from the Council within 14 days of receipt. This 
 acknowledgement will set out what we plan to do with the petition. 
 
3. Paper petitions can be sent to :- 
 
 Governance Support, Town Hall, Catford, SE6 4RU 
 
 Or be created, signed and submitted on line by following this link  
 
 http://lewisham-consult.limehouse.co.uk/portal/petitions 
 
4. Petitions can also be presented to a meeting of the Council. Anyone who would like 
 to present a petition at a Council meeting, or would like a Councillor to present it 
 on their behalf, should contact the Governance Support Unit on 0208 3149327 at 
 least 5 working days before the meeting. 
 
5. Public petitions that meet the conditions described in the Council’s published 
 petitions scheme and which have been notified in advance, will be accepted and 
 may be presented from the public gallery at the meeting. 

 
6. Petitions for the Council have been notified by the following: 
 

1. Jenny O’Shea  - Request to Lewisham Council for an alteration to the planned 
regeneration works on Dartmouth Road. 
 

2. Daniel Pink on behalf of Lewisham Education Group - based on the government 
education white paper of 2016, from which the Lewisham education report was 
commissioned & produced, we have formulated a proactive group to address 
the serious nature of this report as to how it affects children of a minority 
background & the continuing issues of failures. 
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3. Sean Lowrie, a resident of Wallbutton Road, will present a petition from local 

residents calling on the Council to take down the mobile phone mast which they 
believe has been illegally installed on Forsythia House on Pendrell Road. 
 

4. Anna Finch-Smith, on behalf of a number of residents of Grove Park, in  
opposition to a planning application that has been submitted for the demolition  
of a 6 bedroom house at 54 Chinbrook Road named Bethany House. The plan  
is to build a new 4 storey medical centre in its place.  

 


